
Chairperson’s Report

This my fourth report as Chair, and I’d like to use it to summarise the last twelve months as well as thank the many people who have helped make this year a success.    

Membership

Over the year we have seen a small increase in membership.  As at 20th November 2018, 1,062 individuals have signed up with us.  This compares to 1046 in 2017, 973 in 2016 and 809 in 2015. Consistent with previous years, 70% of our members represent SAP customers, with the remaining 30% made up of partners, SAP employees and independent contractors.   

Events 
Since our last AGM in Auckland, we have run three events including this one.  Registrations and attendance continues to show year on year growth, which is pleasing.  

	
	2015
	2016
	2017
	2018

	Auckland
	255
	284
	287
	350

	Wellington
	85
	92
	93
	126*

	Hamilton
	73
	46
	Not held
	79

	Christchurch
	Not held
	46
	48
	Not held

	
	413
	468
	428
	544


*registrations not attendees
After our Hamilton event in November 2016, we received feedback that the event was too soon after Auckland and attendance suffered as a result.  So, we decided to move the timing of our Hamilton event to the start of the calendar year (which meant that we skipped an event in 2017).  This change in timing seems to have paid off with an increase in attendance to a more viable level.  

Attendance at our Auckland Event (held in conjunction with SAP) was particularly pleasing this year with 350 attending (out of a total registration of 445).  By aligning this event with the Australian User Group event in Sydney we can leverage off international speakers and this content is clearly appealing to attendees. 

While we get great support from SAP and the partner community in finding presenters for our events it remains difficult to source interesting customer content.  Unfortunately, this seems harder than ever.   

Executive 
Last year the we welcomed Melonie Lister to the executive.  She joins our secretary, Rosanne English, Treasurer, Dimple Gandhi, and executive members Anshul Walia and Geetha Kopparapu.  All current executive members are offering themselves for re-election at this AGM.   

Subscribing Partners
A few years ago, we introduced the concept of subscribing partners which allows User Group activities to be free of charge to our SAP Customer members.  Our partners pay an annual subscription which we use to fund the activities of the User Group.  In return the subscribing partners can sponsors each event, provide speakers and take an active part in the planning and organisation of events.  

A full list of our partners can be found on our website.  
A big thanks to all the Subscribing Partners for their support during 2018.  

International User Groups  

NZSUG has continued to build on our already strong relationship with the Australian User Group (SAUG) via a regular conference call with their Chief Executive and mutual attendance at their annual summit in Sydney and our event in Auckland.

NZSUG is also a member of the SAP User Group Executive Network (SUGEN) and this gives us access to a large amount of collateral from other user Groups around the world as well as a contact in the Global User Group Organisation (GUGO) within the SAP HQ in Waldorf.


